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Meeting notes for the North West Mental Health Libraries Group Meeting 

17/04/2018 from 10.00 -12.00
Meeting Room

Breakout room B, The Curve

 Greater Manchester Mental Health NHS Foundation Trust, Trust Headquarters

 Bury New Road, Prestwich, Manchester, M25 3BL
	
	Agenda Item

	1
	Welcome 
Vicky Bramwell, John Coulshed, Daniel Livesey, Pippa Orr, Tracy Owen, Carmel Smith
David Stewart (for HCLU update only)
& apologies

Lucy Anderson


	2
	Approve notes from previous meeting



	3
	Matters arising
CBT books sent out to all libraries
National leaflet templates in progress, may include million decisions logo TBC


	4
	HCLU report

2018-19 funding:

- LDS will be c£150k this year but available to all LKS across the north. Unit will want to see bids around £3-4k.

- SIFT allocations will be the same as last year – but note these are NW only and subject to review by HEE North.

- “Teaching PCT” funds to support Cheshire and Mersey community-based staff. Some changes here to reflect new home for Liverpool community staff in Mersey Care. This funding is also likely to be reviewed by HEE North over the next year.

LQAF

- Last year of current standards and process

- Roll-over of last year’s approach with five core standards that need evidence, plus any that need attention rom 2017

- a reminder that HCLU would prefer five pieces of evidence – or less – per criterion

- support available from Gil Young

Staffing statistics return

- Just been issued, though there is a problem with the Excel spreadsheet that LF is resolving

HCLU staffing:

- Reminder that Sharron Cox is the new full-time Office manager. Note that she hasn’t met very many library staff yet, so may not know who you are.

- Gil Young is now NW Development manager and should be first port-of-call for local queries. She is based at HEE’s Manchester office in Piccadilly Place.

CPD programme:

- a very full programme planned across the north this years – details via email and the weekly HCLU Bulletin

E-Resources

- Move to equitable provision across the north has been completed this year with subscriptions to the OUP handbooks and textbooks series and also BMJ Best Practice. DS gave the background to this and the approach the Unit has taken.

- A reminder that Athens and Link resolver support is now provided across the north via a single service shared between Anne Roberts and Andrew Craig. No reports of any issues so far.

Networks:

Current LSM vacancies at Warrington & Halton, East Lancashire and Gateshead.

Likely to be several more LSM posts vacant in the next few months.

LIHNN Newsletter- discussions in-hand to make this a northern and probably digital only newsletter. Noted request that digital version should be printable.
National highlights:

Re-procurement of national core content:

- National content will be re-procured this year, to be in place for April 2019. Led by Helen Bingham, HEE is paying NICE to manage the re-procurement and hold the contracts with the suppliers. DS is concerned that a flat-cash budget may mean that buying the same level resources as currently available, will be very challenging.

New quality standards for NHS LKS:

- The new standards have been signed off by the Knowledge for Health Care board (which met for the first time on 26th March 2018). The standards and the process will be piloted in 12 Trusts across England over the summer. The new standards should then be in place for 2019.

Employer engagement:

Regional LKS teams want to pursue engagement with employers. A range of resources have been built up and will be available via the KfH blog. In addition, by making use of the Board-level champions that each Trust has identified, a tailored approach will be made to open discussions about the future shape of LKS and LKS staffing. DS was clear that any approach would be discussed with the LSM in advance.

Funding:

Following last year’s CIBER audit recommendations HEE is exploring options and models to provide equitable funding for LKS across England. The modelling has been signed off by the KfH Board and is going to HEE’s Heads of Finance meeting today. If it’s approved it will then go to HEE Executive to determine next steps.



	5
	Feedback about considering staff papers repository in NW OPAC
Would need to upload the file monthly or so. VB puts all hers on library catalogue. Agree it's a good idea. Worldcat would be used. If creates lots of work we won't do it. 

· All to see if info available in spreadsheet in own trusts.

· VB will explore further & ask Linda F what format would be needed.


	6
	Group Bids 

· CBT course resources update
VB asks can we get them in electronic format? Will get list ready for any potential bid application

· Bid for 2018?
Read App, better than Browzine as it’s easier to use, ie. It is articles rather than by journal. Saves your Athens login and it pushes info to you. AC’s Trust has good usage, mainly by doctors so far. Only on the App. Citations as well as full text. Can see stats. Need local Athens but no localisation on screen. Can share via Whatsapp, email etc. but receiver needs to login with Athens. Also works on desktop
· AC to send link & information

· AC will ask for quote.
Books on prescription relaunching in July. Reading well for mental health 
· TO to send list of titles


	7.
	E-resources experience sharing

· New NW OPAC entries
British journal of psychiatry all content free for this year. 
RCPsych CPD online modules, some libraries have it, DL has lots of people asking for it just now

BMJ Best Practice is good, but needs to be sustainably funded 
MH Grp is helpful for representing shared view, to have more influence on decision making
· All to check links to Myilibrary and Proquest. VB has problems with Proquest



	8.
	LQAF experience sharing
Nothing to share. 



	9.
	News from our own Trust 
TO - North West Boroughs Healthcare NHS Partnership Trust. Tracy settling in to job.

VB - The STP is looking at libraries working together, looking at lib management systems. New hot-desking room is useful.

DL - Change of chief exec, now Neil Thwaite. Need to sort out recruitment for graduate trainer, to be shared with VB

PO – Starting to use the Heritage App. Two Cumbria Trusts are now merging. 

AC - Mersey Care now has 6700 staff , 2 new posts Band 5 and ‘library’ is not in the job title. Using finger print recognition for out of hours access at Rathbone Library. Don't store finger prints, works like iPhone so recognises part of your print. Used in schools. New medium secure unit being built. Looking into starting apprenticeships to get younger work force coming through

CS - Lancashire Care Library Service is collaborating with the Eating Disorders Team to share purchase of books for practitioners to give out to patients. They approached the library.


	
	Date of next meeting

PO prefers to go to meetings but will try WEBEX when not possible
· Vicky to send dates via Doodle poll and locations 


	
	AOB   
Bradford District Care are asking about another Mental Health Libraries
Extra cross patch event. Suggest running it every two years or when there is something specific to look at. 

· DL will ask them if they would like to propose a subject
Some Trust HR Depts give libraries a regular leavers list, for deleting Athens password registrations

· All to look at updating privacy notices re new GDPR legislation
Date of next meeting to be agreed by Doodle Poll



